
Highlights of Board of Education Meeting
June 16, 2010


UNFINISHED BUSINESS

LCTC Addition Update
Kerry Dickemann presented a slide show of progress on the LCTC addition.  October 18th is the targeted completion date.  An Open House will be held October 2nd.  Superintendent Overlander provided a financial update on the project.  
Random Student Drug Testing Policy
In May the Board was presented with a draft policy and procedure for implementing a Random Student Drug Testing program for students in grades 9-12.  Mr. Whitney, Activities Director, reviewed further recommendations from the Task Force.  The Board approved the policy and the procedure as presented.
NEW BUSINESS

Report from Internal Controls Study
Jeff Roberts from BKD Inc. has completed a study of the internal controls system for the District, looking for weaknesses that could expose the District to possible fraud.  During his study he consulted with Dr. Overlander and other staff members and visited five schools, focusing on areas where substantial cash is handled.  Mr. Roberts presented a report to the Board of Education, listing observations and recommendations in the areas of cash receipts, accounts payable/disbursements and wire transfers, expense reimbursements, fuel, payroll, property/equipment, and food service.  Follow-up meetings with staff are scheduled to review and revise current practices where deemed appropriate.

Discipline Evaluation Report
Building administrators presented 2009-2010 Discipline reports, making comparisons to previous years and looking ahead to future expectations.

School Improvement Report
Dr. Henry updated the Board on upcoming school improvement initiatives in the District.  Assistant Superintendent Roma France presented lexile scores as baseline data for the Scholastic Reading Inventory (SRI) which measures student reading comprehension.  In 2009-10 the inventory was administered twice for students in grades 1-6.  In the future it will be given five times throughout the school year.  This provides a means to report consistent data.  

School Bus Route Approval
Modifications made to bus routes throughout the school year must be approved by the Board of Education by the end of June.  The Board reviewed and approved the route changes as submitted.

Approve Policy Update to Evaluation of Professional Staff
The State Legislature is requiring all school districts to adopt the new teaching standards into policy by June 30, 2010.  The Board reviewed a draft of Policy GCN, Evaluation of Professional Staff, including these revisions from Missouri School Boards Association.  Expect this policy will be revised again in the future to incorporate the District’s revisions to the Performance Based Teacher Evaluation.

Energy Education Proposal
The District has been investigating a cost savings measure in relation to energy consumption.  Energy Education is a company which works with school districts regarding energy conservation that results in lower costs.  Preliminary information was reviewed regarding a proposal from Energy Education.  The Board requested a representative attend the Special June Board Meeting if possible to further discuss the potential savings of this program for the District.

Resolution for Participation in the Camden County Hazard Mitigation Plan
Camden County is asking the Camdenton R-III School District to assist them with mitigation efforts primarily on the pre-disaster and disaster assistance fronts by adopting a resolution of intent to participate in natural hazard mitigation and to work toward becoming a safer community.  The Board adopted a resolution of intent to participate in natural hazard mitigation and to work toward becoming a safer community.
